COMMANDER, U.S. PACIFIC COMMAND
(USPACOM;

CAMP H.M. SMITH, HAWAI 96861-4028

28 September 2012
Global VSAT Forum
Dear Mr. Riaz Lamak,

Thank you for attending the Pacific Endeavor 2012 (PE12) Workshop at the Changi G2 Centre,
Singapore. Your participation during 6-17 August 2012 helped make this event a great success.

E12 was the capstone workshop for the 2012 Multinational Communications Interoperabily
Program (MCIP). The purpose of the workshop was o test the interoperabilty of participant
nations'communications systems; 1o test and validate the effectiveness of the Standard
Operating Procedures (SOPs); and the collaboration tools we have developed to support
Humanitarian Assistance and Disaster Relief (HADR) operations.

Your support was essential to the success and growth of the program. The partnership that
continues 10.grow between your organization and the militaries of the participating nations will
certainly improve our common efforts in Humanitarian Assistance and Disaster Relief
operations.

The Pacific Senior Communicators Meeting for PE12 was also held during the second week of
PE12, 13-17 August 2012. During this week the participant nations’ senior communicators held
discussions on strategic communications topics relevant to the Asia-Pacific region, participated
in the first ever Knowledge Endeavor, and provided strategic guidance to further develop the
program. Thanks to you, the Pacific Senior Communicators Meeting was another success.

Again, thank you for your participation and support. LtCol Dave Joerres and the PACOM team
ook forward to continuing to work with you to improve communications interoperabilty.

Sincerely,
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